
 

Meeting Minutes 
July 11, 2024 

 

Opening: 

The regular meeting of the Trumbull Center Fire District was called to order at 7:07pm, by 
Chairman Riggs.  

Members Present: 

o Ed Riggs, Chairman 
o Alex Relkin, Commissioner 
o Tom Dufficy, Commissioner 
o Sandra Mulligan, Tax Collector 

o Marisa Petriello 
o Rich Gregory, Chief 
o Kevin Mulligan, Asst Chief 

 

Others Present: 

o Pat McCarty o Abby Relkin 

A. Approval of Agenda 

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed. 

B. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the previous meeting were corrected and unanimously approved as distributed. 

C. Budget and Tax Report 

The budget and tax reports were reviewed and unanimously accepted as presented. 

D. Open Issues and New Business

 

• Commissioner Riggs has officially accepted the position of District Chairman. 

• Request was made by Chairman Riggs to transfer funds from under budget line items to 
offset those that are over budget…APPROVED 

 
 
 
 



 

Alex Relkin: 

• Holding check for Southwest, per Kevin (says to sign the check but not mail it out yet). 

• Southwest: FireTech and Chief360 are options for dispatch services.  Waiting on further 
information/follow up from the agency. Pat suggests making a partial payment. 
Suggestion make by Kevin to have Alex and himself set up as administrators for the 
options, to decide what works best for the district’s needs. 

• 107: had driver fill out district accident report. How should district proceed? Ed will 
reach out to VFIS. 

• Reported an amplifier issue. 

• Brought up station alerting systems. 
 
Pat McCarty: 

• Mentioned to commissioners that they need to stay on top of station inspections.  Will get 
the contact information. 

• Backlog at E1.  Pushed back to July 2026. Pat followed up and confirms end of 
July/Beginning of August 2025. 

• 101 paint: will speak with Angus.  Pat has pictures from Alex.  Will get those to Angus. 
 

Tom Dufficy: 

• Station 1: just about complete. 

• Shelf under map case is situated partially under the case. Feels it works in that position. 

• Chris from Bismark: will go over punch list next week.  Lights do not match. This is 
being worked on. 

• Motion sensor on door is a concern.  A bar is preferred. Alex suggests magnet latch. 

• Took dimensions for appliances.  Will go to Home Depot or Lowes to look at options. 

• Asked Treasurer is she addressed Twin Lights issue.  She confirmed that she had. 

• Check for $420 to Taylor Tins?  Will get Emily to issue invoice and Marissa to pay. 

• Received CO from the town. 

• Question for Chief regarding member suspended from driving.  Asked if individual is a 
driver trainer. He advised that he is. 

 

Rich Gregory: 

• Must get authorization for using vehicles out of district.  

• Thermal imagers are in use. Need to add them to PSTracks inventory. 
 

Ed Riggs: 

• Discussed fire tax reimbursement.  



 

 

Adjournment: 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:18pm by Chairman Riggs. The next regular meeting will be at 
7:00pm on August 1, 2024, at Station 2.  

Minutes submitted by:        S Mulligan, Secretary 

Approved by: Trumbull Center Fire District Commissioners 


